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These last few months have been busy as we are all beginning to come out of our 

covid safety measures and restrictions.  It has been much like watching a butterfly 

emerge from the cocoon and coming to life.  We are all spreading our wings and it 

feels good!  Read on to catch up on some of the events we have shared lately!   

Here in CCV II, we are lucky enough to have 

so many talented neighbors! Shout out to Deb 

W., a nurse who continues to serve the 

community.  She shared with me that Friends 

in Deed, located at 301 Camino Casa Verde, 

will begin their weekly free blood pressure 

checks Friday, May 7th.  This service is 

available every Friday from 9:00 – 10:30 a.m.  

For more information call them at 520-625-

1150 or visit the website at https://fid-gv.org/. 

 

 

Happy Mothers Day  

to all our moms here in the area.  If you are 

traveling, be safe! If you are staying close to 

home: stay hydrated!   (do mimosa’s count?)  

All you momma’s out there need to remember 

you are amazing, and that you are 

“Somebody’s Hero”.  Here is a link to the 

Jamie O’Neal song that reminds us all just how 

much you all do. 

https://youtu.be/1_uMQTw7v2g 

 A special thanks to all the women who have 

been like a mom to me.  

J.H.  

Meet Jim Willis: 

Throughout the neighborhood, as we are 

all beginning to come out like the 

munchkins when the Good Witch 

arrives, our neighbors have been out 

back from the grips of death!  Jim had 

just returned from Vegas where he 

celebrated his 90th birthday and catching 

up with family when I saw him again. 

  

rides to appointments and getting help 

from other neighbors, and then there’s 

Jim Willis.  Jim has been a long-time 

resident here in CCVII, and can often be 

seen watering at another neighbor’s 

house (permission granted) where he has 

single handedly brought  the landscaping 

Upcoming Events: 

May 20, 11 am: POA Zoom meeting 

Oct. 22nd/23rd:  Community garage sale 

  

 

 in force sharing, caring and 

helping each other out.  Old 

and new alike.  Dick and 

Alyce, new owners most 

recently from Mexico, have 

been busy with moving in, 

but not too busy to jump in 

and start working on projects 

with the Carroll’s and the 

Cronin’s.  People needing 

We sat and talked for a bit 

and I asked him if he had 

known the new owners of 

this house before they 

bought, and he did not.  He 

met them one night as they 

sat out in their lawn chairs, 

garage door open and taking 

a break from their short visit 

to the house they bought.  

 (cont. on back) 
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Helen R, a CCV II member and our GVC Rep has 

this to share: As POA members with Green Valley 

Council, we are entitled to many privileges.  One of 

those is access to a bonded, Public Notary, free of 

charge.  To make an appointment, call the Green 

Valley Council office at 520-648-1936 

www.gvcouncil.org for more information and 

opportunities visit their link.  Thanks for the 

information, Helen! 

The Social Committee didn’t know if they would be 

able to plan a community garage sale this Spring, 

however, they managed to put one together without 

much time, but with much effort!  Below are just a 

few images from that day.  Don’t forget to “Save The 

Date” for the next Community Sale scheduled for Oct 

22nd and Oct 23 2021.  Thanks Social Committee aka 

Deb and Theresa 

 

Street Captains 

 

 

Zoom Zoom…. 

Join the POA Board in their next Board 

meeting on May 20, at 11 am 

We are still meeting on the Zoom 

platform.  Click the link below and use 

the passcode sent to you in an email 

from Nancy Steele, Secretary, or 

contact TC Carr for more information at 

tc2@dapenguin.net or 817-501-4802 

To join the meeting: At the same 

time, press the ctrl key and click the 

link 

https://zoom.us/j/93068496060?pwd

=ditUc0F1OVJLMWFqQndOTm5nZ

Wc0QT09 

Meeting ID: 930 6849 6060 

 

Tidbits >>> 

He got to know them pretty quickly and 

offered to keep an eye out on their place 

and yard.   Jim and I laughed as we talked 

about how we know our neighbors by the 

names of their dogs before we get around 

to the names of the owners.  He can tell 

you all about Cody and Darby’s “mom 

and dad”, and Sparky’s folks, and agreed 

that we know the dogs before the 

neighbors.  Jim did not know the owners 

of the house he dedicates a lot of his time 

to watching over.  He didn’t need to.  He 

knew that his neighbor needed help.  

That’s good enough for him.  I tend to 

agree.  I like knowing that I live in that 

kind of community.  Thanks, Jim W., for 

being that kind of neighbor. 

Often, when the President has information 

that needs to get to the Property Owners, and 

E-Mail is not an option, a Street Captain will 

volunteer to take the information directly to 

the house. Martha is our volunteer 

Coordinator. Thanks Martha! 

 Street Captains: 

C. Martina Anita 520-887-2743 

P. Adobe Helen 513-347-3443 

P. Rico Helen 513-347-3443 

P.Recortado Rita rmkurrus@cox.net 

Frambuesa Anna 520-393-1356 

Frambuesa Lee 520-867-8442 

Nogal Linda/Daryl 520-273-0180 

La Canoa Jim/Jen 253-625-0297 

All others Martha 214-641-1688 

 

Thank You Volunteers! 

 
Javalina’s are out looking 

for food. Watch your 

gates and keep your trash 

bins put away. 

 

Coyotes and snakes have 

been spotted on our 

streets.  Take extra care 

with your pets. 

 

Hummingbird Feeders: 

Please, if you feed the 

hummers, change the food 

frequently to avoid 

growing lethal fungus or 

mold.  This causes the 

birds tongues to swell, a 

condition known as 

Hummers Candidiasis. 

 

Jim Willis, cont. 

                    Welcome Home! 
Join us as we welcome our newest 

neighbors: 
 

Steve and Mary, and son Mathew, Grzyvwa 

(pronounced Jira) 

Steve and Mary are snowbirds from Illinois, 

and their son Bruce lives here full time.  

Bruce is a teacher and football coach at Anza 

Trail in Sahuarita.  (Go Coyotes!) 

 

And 

 

Dick and Alyce Magill 

Dick and Alyce moved here from beautiful 

San Miguel de Allende, MX.  They are 

originally from Tucson, and said they “are  

glad to be back and living in Green Valley” 

 


